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A Special Workshop of the Consolidation Committee was held on Thursday, May 18, 2023 at the Shaker Pines fire station.

Those present from the Consolidation Committee were Cochair Guy Beck, Cochair Mark Zarcaro, Peter Burk, Richard Tkaczyk, Chief Jim Nolan, Chief Jack Flanagan, D. Chief Jamie Hurley and Recording Secretary Maggie Guyette. Also present was Attorney Robert DeCrescenzo and Attorney Bonnie Kumiega of Updike, Kelly & Spellacy.  In the audience were Peter G. Burk, Glen Bentz and three members of the Hazardville station. 
The meeting started at 7:00 p.m.  

Attorney DeCrescenzo and Kumiega gave a brief description of the history of Hazardville and Shaker Pines Departments.  Hazardville sent Charter paperwork to the Town of Enfield in 1984 and again in 1994.  Shaker Pines sent paperwork to the Town in 1963 and fall under the statues 7-324 to 7-329.  The attorneys also review the Freedom of Information requirements for meeting with Board members and employees.  They stated that no quorum is required for taxpayer meetings.  Notices of meetings need to be posted on the door of the station, at the Town Hall and on the web page, if available.  The web page is not enough by itself.
There are several ways the two departments can consolidate.  We could both do a Resolution, ask the legislature to vote in an exception for both departments or to dissolve one department into another.  

The Attorneys produce a Resolution for each department for their commissioners to vote on and file with the Town Clerk.  The Resolution will then become an Ordinance and the town taxpayers will vote on it.  It then becomes official.  The Return of the Election is filed by the Town and falls under the Consolidation statue 7-199.  
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If we dissolve one department into another, then there would be no need for the entire town to vote on the measure. The new department would need a new name, a change in the By-Laws and the legal boarder description. 
The Consolidation committee approved the Organizational Chart #3, which has three Deputy Chiefs.  The only change is that two of the Deputy Chiefs have no description of the duties.  The Deputy Fire Marshal will stay.  A vote among the members was taken and it was unanimous.

A number of new names for the consolidated department were discussed.  One suggestion was “Consolidated Fire Districts of Enfield”.  The Committee would like to have a name that will be permanent as other departments consolidate with it.  A decision on the name will be made at the next meeting.
The Labor working committee has completed as much work on the contract as they can, until further work is completed by the Board.  A MOU for changing the hours at Shaker Pines will be completed after the consolidation.

The Finance working committee are consolidating the two budgets for 2023-24 to see if the expense lines match.  

The next meeting of the Consolidation Committee will be on June 15, 2023 at the Hazardville station at 7:00 p.m.

The meeting ended at 8:42 p.m.








Respectfully submitted,









Margaret Guyette








Recording Secretary
